# Boise ATV/ UTV Trail Riders Agenda Tuesday November 21<sup>st</sup> 2017 Minutes from the meeting

# | Meeting Details |

1. Let's say hello

Pledge of Allegiance

Recognize new members – there were only a few new people this meeting. Randy Johnson has the names.

2. President's message - Patrick went over the following items:

Meetup Tech. support with a live "remote in" to your computer

Need people to take some photos for Christmas Party

Need ornaments for Xmas Party

Update on board meeting: Christmas, trailer docs signed, ride leaders meeting,

need ist é last names of any votes

# S.T.C.N.K. Report(s) Stuff The Club Needs to Know

- Secretary
- Treasurer Denny mentioned we had right about \$3500 in the bank.

#### 1/16/18 MEETING MINUTES

- 1. Randy stated that as of 1/15 we had 169 members (274 riders) after he deducted the exempt members. He has received 43 payments for 2018 memberships to date.
- 2. I read the minutes from the January Board meeting. Linda Colton motioned to accept and Sandra Newton  $2^{\rm nd}$ .
- 3. Chris Larson stated that after paying all the bills for December we had \$240 in the bank
  - a. Linda Colton motioned to accept and everyone seconded
- 4. Kris Wainright said that he would be helping Patrick with meetup
- 5. John Turpin stated that he had \$47 in sales for the night
- 6. Unfinished Business Patrick presented Russ Burkhardt with an appreciation plaque for stepping in to do the secretary's position for 2017.
- 7. New Business Jim Maxey talked about the Sportsman's Show and stated that he needed 6 people to volunteer to work 2hr increments on Thursday, Friday, Saturday and Sunday March 1<sup>st</sup> thru the 4<sup>th</sup> to man the booth. Needs volunteers before Feb. 23<sup>rd</sup>
  - a. Patrick mentioned that the 2018 calendars are available for sale for \$17 on the rideatvs.com website. Also had a couple in the store.
- 8. Sandra did the Tales from the Trails report
  - a. Also gave a brief report on the Xmas party
  - b. Mentioned that the upcoming ride on Saturday, January 20th had been cancelled
- 9. Steve asked for a motion to adjourn. Nick Richter motioned and Bill McBroom 2<sup>nd</sup>
- 10. Clinic was on Cold, Hypothermia & Frostbite

Insconcludes the reading of the Jan. minutes.

CAN I HAVE A MOTION TO ACCEPT THE SECRETARY'S REPORT?

## January 16, 2018

### Agenda

Let's get started:

Pledge of allegiance

Let's say Hello:

Introduction of new members

**General Business:** 

Secretaries report:

Karla Cleveland

Treasurers report:

Chris Larson

Web Report:

Kris Wainwright

Club Stores:

John Turpin

**Unfinished Business:** 

Patrick-Russ Burkhard+ (sec for lastyr) present

**New Business:** 

Sportsman's show Max 1 - 4th 1th - 9pm Fri 5-9pm Sat Mam-9pm Sun Ham-5pm Calendars \$17.00 - order on ride ATV5. Com

Tales from the Trails:

-Jim Maxey Sandy Newton

ATU'S

2 gal. add gas (140 mi)

**Upcoming Rides:** 

January February

20<sup>th</sup> 11<sup>th</sup> Fossil Butte Picket Creek near Murphy Cancelles due to weather

near Murphy Mtn. Home

Clinic:

Cold weather riding, Hypothermia & Frostbite

order calendar on rideATV=. com - go to store 274 riders members-current Club 169 members as of 1/15/18 - after he deducted 33 members that are exempt. Arch Sporcer Bob ; Judy Sprage Strending Lividy 43 payments for 2018 memberships Linda Colton motioned to accept Section Sandra Newton 200 # 240 in bank -Kinda Colton motioned report as stated everyone 200 Gohn- Fifty tonight in store absorme Sportsman's show-Six people from Thurs-Sunday - volunteer 64 2/23/18 Ymas party Venue - yes meal - Yes De 3 Frozen 50 - 230 ruenners (10, 20, 30 mile runs) Someone Stale 40 x 40 tant

made a motion to adjourn
Ens of motion of Mick Richter
200- Bill McBroom

#### MEETING MINUTES FOR FEBRUARY 20, 2018

I read the minutes from the January meeting. Dennis Colton motioned to accept, Patrick Sherman seconded.

Chris gave the treasurer's report. He stated that we had received deposits of \$1,289.44 leaving a balance in our account of \$1,452.80. Linda Colton motioned to accept, and Patrick Sherman seconded.

John didn't have anything to report for the club store.

There was no unfinished business.

We discussed the BLM public comment meetings on Feb 27<sup>th</sup> at the Nampa Civic Center and the 28<sup>th</sup> at the Murphy museum. It was asked that everyone that could attend to please do so. It was mentioned that Ranchers are not worried about the clubs because clubs are only riding on existing trails, not creating new ones like the random rouge riders are. It was mentioned that at the meeting you will need to take a marker & mark maps on trails we want to keep open. So study your maps so you are prepared.

Jim Maxey gave the Tales from the Trails. Steve discussed his recent crash and the importance of a good helmet.

Jim Maxey also stated that all the volunteers for the Sportsman Show had been assigned.

He mentioned to keep an eye on the website. On March 18<sup>th</sup> Magic Valley club is tentatively scheduling a ride to Bruneau.

May 25-28<sup>th</sup> is the Hells Canyon Ride. It is \$137 per person which gives you insurance for 2 rides, a steak dinner and a t-shirt.

Kilgore has added rides this year; July 14-15 to Cold Springs Lookout. Watch for these on the website.

We had a guest speaker, Paulie Buzzini from Life Flight. She stated that a Life Flight membership is covered anywhere in the Northwest. Renewal notices are mailed every year and there are no discounts offered online. Also the new discounted price for the club is \$50 from \$45.

Dennis Colton motioned to adjourn and Patrick Sherman seconded.

We had a clinic on first aid that was presented by Bob Shumaker.

#### MEETING MINUTES FOR 3/20/18

I read the minutes for the February meeting. Kris Wainwright motioned to accept and Walt seconded.

Chris gave the treasurer's report and stated that we had a balance in our account of \$1,882.07

I motioned and Walt seconded.

Unfinished business: Randy stated that we have a lot of past due memberships. Reminded everyone to please get their membership dues in as soon as possible.

We had a guest speaker, Sandra Mitchell from the Idaho Recreation Council. She spoke about all the laws that are on deck, some that have failed, and some that are upcoming. She stated that the IRC is there for us as recreationists to use to protect our trails. Membership is free and everyone is welcome.

Sandra stated that if you want to be alerted to news to go to the website (IRC.org) and click on the Public Lands Alert button, or to simply send her your email address and she would email you on things of interest. She will also give you suggested comments on the upcoming election in 2018 and give links to legislators.

New business: Kris Wainwright mentioned that the UTV Invasion ride opens up for registration on April 1st and for everyone who is interested to watch Meetup as it fills up fast...

Steve discussed trails that are currently closed in the Boise National Forest.

Steve reminded all the board members that the next board meeting will be April 12th.

Jim Maxey gave the Tales from the Trails. Mentioned that ATV/UTV safety classes for 2018 are scheduled at Pickles Butte and Idaho Parks & Rec.

He presented Steve with the Crash Dummy trophy for Steve's outstanding crash on Feb 17th.

Jim also stated that the Sportsman's Show was a huge success. That all the volunteers showed up when they were supposed to and that they saw a lot of traffic all 4 days.

Steve made a motion to adjourn. Reed Coleman motioned and Wes Bender seconded.

The clinic was postponed until next meeting.

#### 4-17-18 MEETING MINUTES

read the minutes from the March meeting. Bill Jones motioned to accept and Rick Borders seconded.

Kris Wainwright stated that the minutes from the board meetings would be posted on the website as soon as he made a few more changes. He also mentioned that if anyone was still having problems with meetup, to stop by his table as he brought his tablet and could get them fixed.

John Turpin mentioned that he was going to be placing an order for t-shirts and sweatshirts and for those people who wanted them to stop by his table and fill out an order form.

Unfinished business – Steve stated that we have 88 people that have not renewed their membership for 2018, and that if they hadn't paid by the end of the month that we would be removing them from the website.

New business – Rick and Roberta from the Canyon County club talked to us about their Poker Fun Run & campout on June 22<sup>nd</sup> and 23<sup>rd</sup>. Since it is a "poker run" they cannot charge for it because then it is gambling so it will be free. The ride will be at Chalky Butte which is about 2 miles past Hemingway Butte. Their will be a 65 mile self-guided ride that is accessible to all machines and is moderate/intermediate, and also a 32 mile easy ride for beginners. Birds of Prey will be their sponsor again and will be bringing out demo machines. They will be offering a \$100 purse for high & low hands. Hal Hunt will be offering a dutch oven dinner (as long as there is not a burn ban). For those that want to camp they are asked to come early as there is not a lot of room for campers and it will be a first come first serve basis. Jim Maxey will be doing the parking. Registration will begin at 8 and the rides will start between 9 & 10. For those that are camping, there will be pastries, coffee & orange juice offered on Sunday morning as well as a 50 mile guided ride to probably Diamond Basin. The course will be well marked with ribbons

Mike Pierce said that the Idaho City Snowmobile Club wanted to do a fun run this past winter but was unable to due to not enough snow so now they want to do a fun run this summer. The ride will be open to ATV's and side by side's and will be on June 16<sup>th</sup> in Idaho City. They will be using the same route that they would have on the snowmobiles departing from Granite Creek parking lot. Check-in is from 9-11 am with a \$5.00 entry fee. After the ride they will be meeting at Robinson Hall in Idaho City for a raffle. 1<sup>st</sup> prize will be \$400, 2<sup>nd</sup> prize \$300 and 3<sup>rd</sup> prize \$200. Camping is possible but there is not a lot of it. He will update us next month.

Bill Jones stated that he would be offering a GPS class on Wednesday, May 2<sup>nd</sup> at 5:00 pm at Pleasant Valley and power line for those that are interested. You are asked to bring fresh batteries for your GPS, your instruction manual and your ATV. To get there, you head south on Pleasant Valley Road past the penitentiary, past Kuna Mora road, past the railroad tracks until you get to the powerlines.

Sandra Newton gave the Tales from the Trail report. She also talked about a few suggestions for this years Xmas party and passed around 2 get well cards for Tom Zumwalt for people to sign.

Jim Maxey clarified that in Oregon for the safety sticker, that only Class 1 (ATV's) and Class 3 (motorcycles) had to take the safety class in Oregon. Side by side's are not required by law to take it as they are a Class 4.

Steve asked for a motion to adjourn. I motioned and Bill Jones seconded.

A clinic on bleeding and shock was held after the meeting.

#### 5/15/18 Monthly Meeting Minutes

We welcomed new members

I read the meeting minutes from the April meeting. Bill Jones motioned to accept the minutes and Wes Barker seconded.

Chris Larson stated that he didn't really have anything to report. We have \$2,730.75 in the account. Bill Jones motioned to accept and Kellie Flory seconded.

Bill Jones made a motion to give the store \$200 to build up 1<sup>st</sup> aid kits to sell. Bill McBroom seconded. Bill stated that he had an in at Norco (his daughter) and could maybe get us some good prices, at least to build 8 kits. Bill & John will get together and make it happen.

Kris Wainwright had nothing to report.

John Turpin has an order for 8-10 shirts. He is trying to find a vendor to order from other than Arizona. He is going to order 10 of ea size in both the T-shirts and hoodies.

Idaho City Snowmobile Club was here to talk some more about the fun run on the 16<sup>th</sup>. The ride is approximately 30 miles. Signups were available.

No unfinished business to discuss.

Jimmy Yorgunson from the Idaho Mountain Search & Rescue was here to talk to us about survival tips in the wilderness. He gave a little history on IMSARU. He also talked about the Rules of 3's and the 10 essentials for a day pack. Very informative and interesting.

I read the Tales from the Trails.

Steve made a motion to adjourn. Bill Jones motioned and Bill McBroom seconded.

## TAILS FORM THE TRAILS

#### **APRIL 21, DODSON PASS:**

Hosted by Emmett by ATV Club, Ride Leader was Dennis Martin.

21 Machines, reported great ride with beautiful scenery.

#### **APRIL 28 OWYHEE BEACH RIDE**

Hosted by Canyon County ATV Club, Ride Leader was Rick Harris.

46 machines and over 58 riders . Breeze kept the dust off trail. Reported that Rick managed to Find a few rocksto maneuver.

#### MAY 4 thru 6th PAGARI CROSSING

Hosted by Magic Valley ATV Riders, they camped for 3 days had 17 trailers and motorhomes. Was able to have campfire every night. No issues for the weekend, they saw Elk, Deer, and Antelope.

Friday they had 11 machines and rode 37 miles

Saturday they had 23 machines and rode 50 miles

Sunday they had 16 machines and rode 50 miles

Sounds like a good time had by all. God sent an email w/a video of the ride to everyone who attended.

#### MAY 5th SUCCOR CREEK RESERVOIR

Hosed by Canyon County ATV Club, Ride Leader was Larry Greenwood

They rode 38 miles, the ride was shortened due to fences over the rode and locked gates.

They had 29 machines and 30 riders

#### MAY 12 DANSKIN WORK PROJECT

Hosted by Mountain Club. They had 23 volunteers and as able to complete all work that was scheduled. Was a good Day.

#### **UPCOMING RIDES AND WORK PROJECTS**

MAY 17, This Thursday

Sage Hen Reservoir Cleanup and Campout

**Hosted by Emmett Rough Riders** 

anyon ATV/UTY

MAY 25th

Hells Canyon ATV/UTV Rides in White Bird

2 day of riding Kirkwood Historical Trail ride 78 mile round trip, and Big Canyon Trail Ride 60 miles round trip, Guided by Kilgore Adventures. If interested contact Jim Maxey, \$137 per person. Or contact Kilgore Adventures for ride sign up.

MAY 26th

SPECIAL EVENT – SECOND ANNUAL WOUNDED WARRIOR WEEKEND

Libby Montana. Rides will be near Troy Montana

MAY 26th

Boise Ridge/Idaho City: Hosed by Boise ATV Trail Riders, Ride Leader Steve Huffman

MAY 27th

3 Fingers Butte Rescheduled

JUNE 2<sup>nd</sup>

Owyhee Loop - Boise ATV Trail Riders - Jim Maxey

JUNE 9

2 Day Ride - Idaho City to Pine - return next day - Hosted by Emmett Rough Riders - John Wyatt

JUNE 9th

Johnnie Burger Run - Anderson Ranch to Prairie - Hosted by Mountain Home Club JUNE 15 - Work Project - East Mountain - Still to be determined

#### 6/19/18 Monthly Meeting Minutes

Steve opened the meeting with the pledge of allegiance. We then welcomed 9 new members to the club.

I read the minutes from the May meeting and Bill Jones motioned to accept. Wes Barker seconded.

Chris Larson was gone so Randy Johnson gave the treasurers report stating that we had \$3,067.71 in our account.

Randy also stated that since the first of the year we have had 61 new members join. Along with the 91 paid members we now have 152 members. Bill Jones motioned to accept the treasurer's report and Linda Colton seconded.

John Turpin stated that the woman that does our shirts is on vacation for 3 months so he was going to have his brother give us some prices. It was mentioned to check with Darcy Heckathorne of the Mtn Home club as well since she is also a designer.

Will from Les Schwab came in and brought some freebies and talked about what Les Schwab has available for ATV's/UTV's and that they will be expanding their selection as demand grows.

Unfinished business – Bill Jones and John Turpin met up and made first aid kits. They are available for sale in the store for \$30. Bill stated that the bags alone are \$27 so essentially you are getting everything inside for free.

New business – Steve talked about the Disabled Vets ride on the 21<sup>st</sup>. He had 14 vets signed up and had no machines yet. Asked everyone if they had a side by side or an extra 4-wheeler that they would be willing to have a vet ride in or on, to get in touch with him after the meeting. He wasn't sure if he was going to do the Boise Ridge Ride or Big Trinity Lake.

August meeting will be our annual picnic again at Tully Park on the 21st. Members are asked to bring a side dish.

Sandra and Bill Jones went and talked to sponsors together and got a lot of them signed up again.

Sandra gave the Tales from the Trails report. She mentioned that on July 28<sup>th</sup> Yellowpine is having a fundraiser ride to Roosevelt Lake Trailhead. They will be providing lunch and it costs \$20 to participate. All proceeds go to the fire department. The ride is approximately 60 miles.

Steve asked for a motion to adjourn. Darrel McCracken motioned and Patrick Sherman seconded.

#### July 17, 2018 Meeting Minutes

Steve introduced 4 new members.

I read the minutes from the June meeting. Bill McBroom motioned to accept and Kris Wainright seconded.

Chris Larson stated that we had \$3,699 in our checking account. Nothing else to report. Bill Jones motioned to accept the treasurers report and Wes Barker seconded.

Kris Wainright stated that we have some new sponsors and that we need to visit them to see what deals we get.

John Turpin was gone so there was nothing to report from the store.

New business – we have 4 new sponsors. Steve mentioned that the disabled Vet's ride would be 100 miles so to be there on time because it would be a long day. We discussed that there would be no August meeting because of our annual picnic. Doug Davison would be grilling again and there would be no alcohol allowed because they didn't get a permit. It was stated that the club would be providing the meat, corn on the cob, and condiments and asked that everyone bring a side dish.

Sandra Newton read the Tales from the Trails. Jim Maxey stated that he had a conversation with the Owyhee County Sheriff's Deputy and it was asked that if we see anyone abusing the trails, if possible, get a picture of the machine and get it to the sheriff's office. BLM would also like pictures as well. The fine is \$156 ea. Be diligent and follow the trails so that we don't lose them. He also stated that there are a couple more items to add to the list of things you should carry on your machine: electrical wire, baling wire or one of those free multi-meter that you get at Harbor Freight.

Patrick stated that he is working on setting up a Dropbox so that we can download information to our GPS, like ride details.

Bill Jones asked if there could be a classified section on our website to post machines for sale, etc. Kris Wainright said that he would speak with the web guy to see if that was possible.

Steve made a motion to adjourn. Darrell McCracken motioned and Walt seconded.

#### September 18, 2018 Meeting Minutes

Steve introduced 3 new members and a couple of visitors.

I read the minutes from the July meeting. Bill Colton motioned and Kellie Flory seconded.

Chris Larson gave the treasurers report. He stated that we had approximately \$1,800 in the checking account. Bill Colton motioned to accept, and Kellie Flory seconded.

Kris Wainwright was gone so no web report

He was short Slewed tong Slewed ATV LUTV

John Turpin stated that T-shirts are in and they are \$15 for short-sleeved and \$20 for long sleeve. If you need a 2XL they are \$24

Sandra Newton read the tales from the trails. Also mentioned that elections are coming up and that pretty much all of the positions are available. Please be thinking of nominations for our next meeting.

Steve mentioned that the next board meeting would be October 11th.

Sandra also mentioned that she had booked Eagle Hills Golf Club for this years Xmas party. We are not going to be giving gifts this year, we will be looking at some charities to donate to such as Toys for Tots, or the orphanage. Our Xmas party is on December 18th.

Bill Jones mentioned that he was doing a ride on Saturday, September 22<sup>nd</sup>. Meet at Murphy Sheriff's office at 10am. Was going to ride to Murphy Flats to the largest massacre site on the west side of Swan Falls dam. He stated that it was a 30 mile ride.

Steve asked for a motion to adjourn. Bill McCracken motioned and Kellie Flory seconded.

Sandra motiones, Kelly Flory 2

#### October 16, 2018 Monthly Meeting

Steve introduced 4 new quests

I read the minutes for the September meeting. Sandra Newton motioned to accept and Kell Flory seconded.

Chris Larson stated that we had \$1,809.33 in the checking account. Dennis Colton motioned to accept and Wally Newton seconded.

John Turpin is taking orders for sweatshirts. They will be ordered as people want them instead of placing a bulk order. They will be \$35 ea. and will come in gray or tan, and you can get the ATV or UTV emblem.

Randy Johnson had nothing to report for membership.

Sandra gave the tales from the trails. Jim also got up and stated that Meridian is looking for volunteers for road guards for the Nightlife Parade. They are needed from 3:00 to 5:30. He will pass around a signup sheet because he needs to get the list to the city of Meridian by November 9<sup>th</sup>. They are looking for 150 volunteers so the more the merrier. This year the ride in the parade is limited to 14 machines so if you are interested, Jim needs to know ASAP.

Sandra talked about the Xmas party. It will be on December 18<sup>th</sup> at 6pm at the Eagle Hills Golf Course. We opted to do Toys for Tots and everyone was asked to bring a new, unwrapped toy to the November meeting. You will also be able to bring it to the Xmas party if you forget. We are trying to have a couple of Marines come to pick them up and we will offer to feed them. She stated that this year tickets will be \$27.50 each due to the cost of everything.

Steve talked about the Boise Ridge Road and stated that it is private property and it has always been private property. The owners have allowed us to have access thru there over the years and the forest service has maintained the road for decades. As on right now, the Wilkes brothers are not denying us access, so it was asked to please respect the property lines and stay on the road.

November 10<sup>th</sup> there will be a ride leaders meeting at Louies. Cost is \$12 for lunch. Please bring your ride leaders booklets.

Bruce Fuller made a motion to adjourn and Wally Newton seconded.

Wally Newton did a clinic on fixing a flat tire. Very informative and harder than you think to get that plug in there.

#### November 20, 2018 Meeting Minutes

Steve welcomed 3 new members.

I read the minutes from the October meeting. Sandra Newton motioned to accept and Linda Colton seconded.

Chris Larson gave the treasurer's report. He stated that after some deposits we have \$1,683.77 in our account. Carl Peterman motioned to accept and Mark Messing seconded.

Patrick gave the web report and stated that the Christmas Party had been added to the Boise ATV Club Calendar as well as the 2019 ride schedule. You can go onto our website and download the ride schedule.

John Turpin had nothing to report on the club store.

Randy Johnson had nothing to report.

Sandra thanked everyone for the donations to Toys for Tots and for everyone that had paid for the Christmas Party. She stated that she was going to ask everyone to bring an extra gift to the party and that for everyone who did, she would give them a ticket for a prize. If you didn't pay tonight you can go on the Meetup website and click on the link to pay by credit card or you can mail in a check to the PO box. She also stated that there will be an ugly sweater contest for anyone who wanted to participate and that there would be an award for the "ugliest sweater".

Steve mentioned that the FSR 377 and FSR 362 would both re-open on December 31st.

Sandra read the tales from the trails. Jim Maxey talked about the Meridian Christmas Parade and mentioned that he has openings for 6 more machines. If anyone is interested, please contact Jim as soon as possible. He turned in the list to the City of Meridian for the road guards. We have 8 volunteers from the club but if anyone is still interested, please be a City hall by 3:00 pm on December 6<sup>th</sup>.

The ride leaders meeting was held on November 10<sup>th</sup> and there were 15 people present. They planned 55 events, including several campouts. As mentioned earlier, you can go into the website and download the ride schedule.

Jim thought that all his stories about the rides were going out to all the members, when actually they were only going out to all the people that showed up on the rides. Patrick showed him how to change that so now everyone will be getting his stories on the rides, because he feels it is important for everyone to know how much fun the rides are. Patrick stated that Jim Maxey does between 12-14 rides per year, and he extended his heartfelt thanks to Jim for doing this for us!

Steve stated that it was now time for our annual elections. He turned the mic over to Patrick. We elected all bodies by Process of Acclamation: President – Sandra Newton; Vice President – Bob Shumaker; Treasurer – Kellie Flory; Secretary – Karla Cleveland; Board Members – Randy Johnson (3-year term) & Kelly Dwello (2- year term). We had no volunteers to take over the club store. And we had no volunteers to do the membership. Patrick stated that he would probably take over the membership. However, if anyone can help, it would be greatly appreciated.

Steve asked for a motion to adjourn. Dennis Colton motioned and Rick Borders seconded.

Jim Maxey has agreed to do the Tales from the Trails again in 2019. He welcomed all the new riders and all the old riders. He stated that we have 55 rides scheduled, 13 campouts, 6 events and 2 parades in 2019. He also stated that there were 6 people from the club who attended the IRC meeting. There were 60 + groups and it was led by Sandra Mitchell. He reminded everyone that we need to support the IRC meeting in June, because they are the people that do all our fighting for us.

Sandra said that if there was nothing else to discuss she would accept a motion to adjourn. Bob Shumaker motioned and everyone else seconded.

#### Meeting Minutes for January 15, 2019 Monthly Meeting

We welcomed several guests and said the pledge of allegiance.

I read the minutes from the last meeting. Steve Huffman motioned to accept and Kris Wainwright seconded.

Kellie Flory gave the treasurer's report, stating that we had a \$768.11 in our account. Dennis Colton motioned to accept and Patrick Sherman seconded.

Patrick Sherman gave the club store report stating that we had a LOT of t-shirts that we needed to sell; 65 to be exact. Short sleeved T-shirts are \$15 and long sleeved are \$20, regardless of size. Also wanted to remind everyone that if you order a calendar all the rides are posted on it. They are \$15 and you can order on our website or he will try to have a few to purchase at the next meeting.

Kris Wainwright gave the web report. He stated that the emergency GPS services should be posted next month. He also stated that we will be holding a Meetup 101 class in the future. All the rides are posted on the ride center and he stated that you need to RSVP as some of the rides have limits. A couple of the rides have been split into two rides, due to the size of the groups so be sure and go onto the ride center and choose whichever day you want to ride.

Randy Johnson gave the membership report. We had one new member in December, one in January and another joined tonight. We had received 27 payments at our January meeting for membership. But membership is down, so we need to work on that.

Sandy gave the Christmas Party report. There were 49 people that attended. She asked for input for the 2019 party. We gave away lots of prizes and had lots of toys for Toys for Tots.

She also mentioned an article in the Cascade newspaper regarding the Wilkes Brothers. They are going to open up the south & east sides of Herrick Roads, FSR 417 on April 1<sup>st</sup> for the summer months only. They are also going to give us access to the Boise Ridge Road during the summer. Steve mentioned that we are supposed to put up signage and do cleanup in the parking areas.

There was no unfinished business.

We had a guest speaker from Light Flight, Elizabeth Butler. She spoke to us about the Life flight Network which includes, Idaho, Montana, Oregon and Nevada. Utah is excluded from the membership. Normal memberships are \$60 per household, per year, but as a club we only pay \$45. It allows unlimited number of transports per year for anyone in the household. They are made up of a lot of volunteers, roughly 86% of the EMT's are volunteers. The average cost of a helicopter is \$60k and the average cost of a plane is \$48k per trip. She stated that if you are a member there is an iPhone app for Air St Luke's and she encouraged everyone to put that on their phones. If you received a renewal in the mail and it was for more than \$45, you need to call Lisa in their office and let her know you are associated with the Boise ATV club. Air St. Luke's reciprocates all air transport services, so if you are in an area where someone else needs to fly you out, it will be covered, as long as you are in one of the states listed above. You can call your own emergency in as well if you are able.

Sandra mentioned that she had sent out an email to all the inactive members reminding them about club dues and said that if anyone says anything to you to please tell them that we want them to re-join our club, but we had to stop people from using our ride center illegally.

Kris Wainwright then gave a demonstration of how Meetup works. He explained that you should have two sites on Meetup, one for the ride center and one for the Club Calendar. He said if you do not have both to see him and he would help you get both set up. He mentioned that if you want to update your profile, you will need to do it on a tablet or computer, it will not work on your phone.

Sandra asked for a motion to adjourn. Linda Colton motioned and I  $2^{nd}$ .

#### 2/19/19 MONTHLY MEETING MINUTES

We opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance. We then welcomed a surprise guest speaker, Mr. David Claiborne from the State ATV Association.

David spoke of the 4 bills that were in legislature. The 1<sup>st</sup> bill removes weight limits has passed the house. The 2<sup>nd</sup> bill is regarding ATV's restricted to 50" is going up to 54" and UTV's is 80". This bill has also passed the house. The 3<sup>rd</sup> bill is HB74 which will allow anyone to buy a sticker for a machine, not necessarily the owner, and will also allow us to purchase a 2-year sticker for \$22.50. This will be available in 2020. And the last bill is HB75 which will add a \$12 non-resident sticker fee has passed the house. He stated that they would vote on the senate floor on Thursday and requested everyone to send another email prior to Thursday. Sandra Mitchell will be sending out an email on Wednesday with that request.

I read the minutes from the January meeting. Bill Jones motioned to accept and Wally Newton 2<sup>nd</sup>.

We welcomed 4 new members and several guests.

Kellie Flory gave the treasurers report and stated that we had collected \$1,998.63 in membership fees and we had a total of \$3,057.79 in the bank. Bill Jones motioned to accept and Pauline Jones  $2^{nd}$ .

Patrick gave the club store report. He apologized for not having the store open but stated that he had been too busy working with Jim Maxey on the Sportsman's show. He mentioned that we would be having a blowout on T-shirts at the March meeting, \$10 ea regardless of size. He also mentioned that he would be relaunching the club store online and hoped to have it ready for the March meeting.

Jim Maxey stated that people were getting approved on Meetup that were not a member of a club. He asked that whoever is approving these people be more vigilant about verifying they are with a club before approving them.

Randy gave the membership report. He stated that he had removed 168 badges since the first of the year. He stated that we currently have 115-120 paid members.

Jim Maxey gave the Tales from the Trails report. Stated that the Frozen 50 we had 5 aid stations and there were 240 runners. He talked about the meeting with the club presidents and member directors on February 9<sup>th</sup>. The Picket Creek ride was scheduled for February 16<sup>th</sup> then moved to the 24<sup>th</sup> and then cancelled due to too much snow. February 23<sup>rd</sup> there was a ride scheduled for Jump creek which was cancelled due to too much mud and snow. The Sportsman's show was Feb 28 thru Mar 3, all volunteers spots had been filled but he would be accepting backup volunteers. March 9<sup>th</sup> there is the Swan Falls ride, March 16<sup>th</sup> there is a Bruneau Canyon ride put on by the Twin Falls club, and March 19<sup>th</sup> would be our next monthly meeting.

He mentioned that he would be taking another ATV safety course on March 16<sup>th</sup> because he just bought a new 4-wheeler. He also mentioned that we should all be applying for our Oregon ATV course in the down time so that we will be ready come our first ride.

#### 3/19/19 Meeting Minutes

We welcomed approximately 15 new members. I gave the secretaries report. Dave Parmentier motioned to accept and Kris Wainwright seconded.

Kellie Flory gave the treasurers report. She stated that we had a balance in our account of \$3,612.53. Dennis Coltrin motioned and Wally Newton seconded.

Jim Maxie gave the Tales from the Trails report. Also updated us on the Sportsman's show. Huge success, we handed out over 300 applications & brochures at the show.

Kris Wainwright gave the Web report. He stated that Costco had tablets on sale for \$189 for the 10" and \$149 for the 8" and encouraged anyone thinking of getting one to purchase them now. He also encouraged everyone to use Backcountry navigator pro for the maps.

Patrick Sherman gave the club store report. He had t-shirts for \$10 ea regardless of style or size. He stated that for the next meeting he would have the club store up and running on our website which should make ordering things much easier.

He also gave the membership report since Randy was gone. He stated that we currently have about 137 members and that we had picked up 6-7 from the Sportsman's show for our club.

New business – Sandra stated that the Canyon County club would be here next month to discuss their fun run on June 22 at Hemmingway Butte.

There was a mix up on the Sumpter ride and campout for September 19<sup>th</sup>. Sandra stated that her and Wally would be driving over and getting it straightened out.

The state meeting is August  $7^{th}$  thru the  $9^{th}$  this year. It will be in the South Hills out of Twin Falls. Start making your plans to go if you can.

Sandra asked for a motion to adjourn. Steve Huffman made a motion and Kris Wainwright seconded.

#### Meeting Minutes 4/16/19

We welcomed approximately 8 guests and/or new members.

I read the meeting minutes from our march meeting and Dennis Coltrin motioned to accept. Dave Parmentier seconded.

Kellie Flory was gone so Sandra read the Treasurer's report. We had a balance of \$2,767.24 after all expenses had been paid. Dennis Coltrin made a motion to accept the treasurer's report as read.

Sandra stated that we had donated \$300 to both the State ATV Association and the Idaho Recreation Council.

Jim Maxey read the Tails from the Trails. He mentioned the extended closure of the Danskin trail until May 31<sup>st</sup> (or sooner if they are able to do repairs). The Jordan Craters rides were rescheduled for May 4<sup>th</sup> and August 31<sup>st</sup>.

Kris Wainwright gave a web report. Stated that if anyone needed help logging on to Meetup to please come see him and he would help get them setup.

Randy Johnson gave the membership report. He stated that we currently have 152 members, 52 new members since the first of the year.

Patrick gave the club store report. We still had the blowout t-shirt sale going on and introduced us to the new online store. Also introduced Roxie as our new club store mascot!

New business – Sandra stated that Roberta from the Canyon County club would be coming to our next meeting to discuss the fun run and campout on June 22<sup>nd</sup> at Hemmingway Butte.

Sandra stated that we would like to have 3-4 volunteers to form a committee to go out and visit vendors to get more sponsors or continued sponsors.

The board members have been discussing getting a Raffle license for our club so that we can legally do raffles. We have filled out all the necessary paperwork to submit to the Sheriff's office for consideration. Will keep you posted on how this turns out.

Linda Coltrin motioned to adjourn and Wes Bender seconded.

We welcomed 13 new guests and/or members.

I read the minutes from the April monthly meeting. Bill Jones motioned to accept and Steve Huffman seconded.

Kellie Flory gave the treasurer's report and stated that we have a balance of \$2,917.18 in our account. Sandra Newton motioned to accept and Bob Shumaker seconded.

Jim Maxey read the tales from the trails. He mentioned that there is a Poker Run on May 25<sup>th</sup> at Silver Creek Plunge. Cost is \$10 and it starts at 10am.

Kris Wainwright spoke about a gentleman that burned up in his razor in Washington and recommended everyone put a fire extinguisher on their machines. Also talked about the gpx files and stated that they have quite a few already but still need a lot. Stated that if anyone needed help understanding how to create a .gpx file to bring both their GPS and a laptop to the next meeting and that either he or Patrick would help.

Randy Johnson gave the membership report and stated that we have 163 members including 4 new members that joined tonight.

Patrick gave the club store report. He stated that we have roughly \$444 in inventory and he wants it gone. Sold a few items for really cheap that we have had for several years. Also reminded everyone to be sure to check out the online club store.

Roberta from the Canyon County ATV club gave an update on the fun run on June 22<sup>nd</sup> at Hemmingway Butte. The cutoff date is June 15<sup>th</sup>. It will be a self-guided 66 mile ride. The packet table opens at 8am until 9:45am. The ride starts at 9-10. There will be a fried chicken dinner starting from 3-5. She asked that if people wanted to bring cookies that would be helpful. This event is sponsored by Birds of Prey and they require everyone sign a waiver and that everyone wear a helmet, long pants and closed toed boots.

Next month Bob Shumaker will be giving a presentation on First Aid and Concussions.

The IRG general membership meeting is on June 8<sup>th</sup> from 10-3. They would like as many people that can to please attend. Please RSVP by June 5<sup>th</sup> to <a href="mailto:smitchel@alscott.com">smitchel@alscott.com</a>. The address is 501 Baybrook Court in Boise.

Bill Jones is offering a GPS learning session on June 1<sup>st</sup> on So Pleasant Valley rd. He needs 6 people to sign up.

Steve said the Disabled Vet's ride is coming up in July and asked if anyone had an extra machine or would like to take a vet in their side-by-side to please contact him as soon as possible.

Sandra asked for a motion to adjourn. Linda Coltrin motioned and Kris Wainwright seconded.

#### Monthly Meeting Minutes 6/18/19

We welcomed 2 new members and/or guests. I read the minutes from the May meeting. Steve Huffman motioned to accept and Patrick Sherman seconded.

Kellie Flory gave the Treasurers report. She stated that as of May 21<sup>st</sup> we had \$2,917.18 in our account. After all the deposits and expenses paid we have a new balance of \$3,987.33.

Jim Maxey gave the Tales from the Trails report. Randy Johnson was awarded the crash dummy trophy for rolling his Razr over. Steve was happy to hand it over. Kellie Flory mentioned that we should add three more items to our "what to always carry with you list"....a wrench, jack and quick steel.

Kris Wainwright didn't have anything to report for the web report.

Randy Johnson stated that we have 4 new members giving us a total of 168 members.

Patrick gave the club store report. Stated that everyone should have a battery charger on their machine. We have a link to a good one in the club store that runs around \$60.

Heather Hayes was our guest speaker. She is a BSU research biographer and is studying the long-billed curlew. They have seen a significant decline in numbers over the last five years and want to make the public aware of this fascinating bird.

Sandra talked about the annual picnic which will be on August 20<sup>th</sup> at Tully Park in Meridian. Bring your favorite dish to share. She also stated that we need to find a location for our Christmas party and if anyone had suggestions to please contact her.

Bob Shumaker will be doing a presentation on First aid and concussions at our next meeting. He is a physician's assistant in a trauma setting so he is highly qualified.

Linda Coltin motioned to adjourn and Steve Huffman seconded.

#### Meeting Minutes for July 16, 2019

We opened the meeting with the pledge of allegiance. We welcomed 8 new guests and/or members.

I read the meeting minutes from the June meeting. Sandra Newton motioned to accept and Steve Huffman seconded.

Kellie Flory gave the treasurer's report. She stated that after all deposits and expenses we have a new balance of \$4,457.81. Sandra Newton motioned to accept and Donna Weast seconded.

Jim Maxey read the Tales from the Trails.

Kris Wainwright gave the web report. Stated that we have a new sponsor, Rich Snowden, who sells oil and lubes. Reminded everyone to show your membership card to our sponsors and they will give us a 10% discount.

Randy Johnson gave the membership report. He stated that we have 6 new members since June so we are now at 174 member cards, or approximately 300-350 members.

Patrick was not here so there was no club store report.

Steve gave an update on the veteran's ride on Saturday. The Trinities are not accessible so he will be doing the Boise Ridge Road instead. They will be meeting at the 8<sup>th</sup> St. extension parking lot at 9:00 and hopefully leaving at 9:30.

Sandra stated that her and Wally had gone out and talked to 6 or 7 of our sponsors and got some positive responses. They are also going to Sumpter on Monday for 4 days to map out the rides for September.

Sandra also wanted to remind everyone about the state ATV event in the South Hills near Twin Falls on August 9<sup>th</sup>-11<sup>th</sup>. Magic Valley ATV/UTV Riders are hosting. Would like as many members as possible to attend. At the time of this meeting there were only 12 people registered. They have extended registration to July 27<sup>th</sup>.

Bob Shumaker gave a discussion on concussions. It was quite informative. He stated that Idaho is 5<sup>th</sup> in the nation for fatalities on ATV/UTV's. In 2016 accidents involving fatalities in adults was up 109%. Some of the symptoms to look for in a concussion are dizziness and headache, nausea & vomiting and confusion. If you reach the confusion stage, you need to seek medical help as soon as possible. He also stated that if you believe someone is concussed, you need to leave their helmet on in case of a spinal cord injury and if they are on a blood thinner they need to go to the hospital to be checked out for an internal bleed.

Sandra Newton made a motion to adjourn and Wally Newton seconded.

#### Meeting minutes 9/17/19

We started with the pledge of allegiance. We then welcomed 3 new guests and/or new members.

I read the minutes from the July meeting. Steve Huffman motioned to accept; Patrick Sherman seconded.

Kellie gave the Treasurer's report. She stated that as of 9/17 we had a new balance of \$5,682.71 in our account. Patrick Sherman motioned to accept, and Steve Huffman seconded.

Jim Maxey gave the tales from the trails report. He stated that the ride leaders meeting is coming up in November.

There was nothing to report for the web report.

Randy Johnson stated that as of the July meeting we have 5 new members making for 179 member cards.

Patrick gave the store report. Mentioned that he still had inventory that he needed to sell. Offered ridiculous prices and sold some.

Bob Shumaker talked about Satellite phones and gave us a couple of options along with pricing. We voted to purchase a Blue Cosmo Sat phone for \$520 and a 15-minute plan at \$30 per month. Dale Boatman motioned to accept, and Paul Sanders seconded.

Sandra discussed the club picnic on August 20<sup>th</sup>. Good turnout. She mentioned that the only problem was it was a little warm and said that we may change the date for future picnics. She also stated that Doug was retiring from doing the picnic, so we needed someone to volunteer to do it in the future.

Sandra discussed the rides for the upcoming Sumpter campout.

She discussed the State ATV Association Meeting in the South Hills. Had David Claycomb and Todd Werner from Idaho Parks & Rec as speakers. Stated that we may invite them to come to a club meeting. Stated that the Magic Valley club did a great job putting it all together.

It was then brought up that those that go to Arizona for the winter, starting September 1<sup>st</sup> you will have to have a new decal on your machines for non-resident. They are \$25 + a \$5 handling fee to order online and they take approximately 2 weeks to receive. These are good for all off highway riding except for private lands and federal wildlife refuges. Also, Oregon is requiring a sticker on all machines starting January 1<sup>st</sup>.

Elections are coming up in November and we need nominations for all officers. In October, we need to have at least one qualified person for each position. Kelly Dwello has volunteered to be the committee to take the nominations. The officer positions that are up for nomination are President, Vice President, Secretary, & Treasurer. We also need a membership coordinator and one board member. We will need a volunteer to do the picnic and someone to plan the Christmas party as well for next year.

No other business to discuss. Steve Huffman motioned to adjourn, and Walt Ingram seconded.

#### Meeting Minutes October 15, 2019

We opened the meeting with the pledge of allegiance. We then welcomed 4 new members and/or guests.

I read the secretary's report. Kellie Flory motioned to accept, and Deb McDill seconded.

Kellie Flory gave the treasurer's report. She stated that we had a new balance of \$5,734.17. Mark Messing made a motion to accept and Dave Parmantier seconded.

Jim Maxey gave the tales from the trails report. He stated that on November 9<sup>th</sup> we will hold our ride leaders meeting at Louie's in Meridian from 11-3. If anyone is interested in becoming a ride leader you are encouraged to attend. He also stated that Meridian is looking for road guards again for the parade. He passed around a sign-up sheet for those interested.

Randy Johnson gave the membership report and stated that since the last meeting we had 7 new members.

Bob Shumaker got up and discussed the new satellite phone. He is in the process of getting all the necessary information to purchase it.

Sandy stated that the Christmas party would be held at the Marriott again this year and the cost is \$25 per person. We will have appetizers, two meats, salad, some kind of potatoes, vegetables, rolls and dessert.

She asked all the members present if they wanted to do a gift exchange again this year. It was unanimously agreed to do one. We would raise it to \$15 per person or \$25 per couple and set more specific rules so that it doesn't go on as long.

She then discussed the elections. She stated that she had the handouts on the table describing the functions of each office. She stated that the club cannot function without volunteers and hoped that people would step up and volunteer for the offices of secretary, membership coordinator, & club store. She mentioned that Bob Thurston volunteered to be a board member. She is also asking for volunteers to put together the Christmas party next year.

Membership renewals for 2020 are due January 1<sup>st</sup>. If you renew or join now, your dues are good thru December 2020. We will not be giving any extensions after December 31<sup>st</sup>. If you do not renew you will automatically be removed from the meetup site.

Mike McMann stated that he has a 2014 Can-am side by side that is for sale. If anyone is interested, please contact him.

Karla Cleveland motioned to adjourn, and Rick Borders seconded.

#### 11.19.19 Monthly Meeting

We said the Pledge of Allegience.

We recognized 5 new members and/or guests.

We then went right into elections. Steve was gone so Kelly Dwello did the elections. All existing officers were relected for the 2020 term. Dave Parmentier and Randy Johnson will be doing the membership. Bob Thurston was elected as a new board member. We had 52 paid member votes.

Kellie Flory gave the treasurer's report and stated that we had a balance of \$5,140.15 in our account.

Jim Maxey talked about the Meridian Night Light parade and reminded everyone to be there by 5:00 pm unless they were a crossing guard, then they needed to be there by 3pm.

Bob Shumaker stated that if anyone was looking for a fire extinguisher for their side by sides, that Home Depot had them for \$9.99.

We then adjourned to have Jim Maxey's birthday party.

#### January 21, 2020 Monthly Meeting

We opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.

We welcomed 14 new members and/or quests.

I forgot my book so there was no secretary's report.

Kellie Flory gave the Treasurers report. She stated that we had a balance in our account after deposits and pay outs of \$4,527.53. Dennis Coltrin motioned to accept and Kelly Dwello seconded.

Randy Johnson gave the membership report. He stated that as of the Christmas party we had 11 new members bringing our total paid members to 72. He reminded everyone that January 31<sup>st</sup> is our cut-off date. If you have not paid your dues by then, you will be removed from the ride center.

Patrick was gone so there was no club store report.

Jim Maxey gave the Tales from the Trails report. He also stated that we have 7 events, 50 rides, 12 campouts and 3 cleanups scheduled for this year. He advised everyone to RSVP on rides if you are planning on attending. We then presented him with a photo album from his birthday party in November.

Sandra spoke about the Christmas party and thanked everyone who participated. She also stated that we would need volunteers to do the Christmas party in 2020, as she and Patrick were stepping away from it.

We had a guest speaker, John Lenz from OBR Adventure Gear.com. He brought several of his Razr bags and stated that everything is made in the USA.

There was no further business so Kelly Dwello motioned to adjourn and Kellie Flory seconded.

#### Meeting Minutes February 18, 2020

We welcomed 7 new quests and/or new members.

I read the meeting minutes from the January meeting. Kelly Dwello motioned to accept and Kellie Flory  $2^{nd}$ .

Kellie Flory gave the treasurer's report. She stated that we had a new balance of 5,366.10. Wally Newton motioned to accept and Kelly Dwello  $2^{nd}$ .

Randy Johnson stated that since January, we had 24 new paid members bringing our total pd members to 112.

Patrick Sherman stated that he had a few hats for \$5 each.

Jim Maxey gave the Tales from the Trails report.

We were supposed to have a guest speaker, but he was a no-show.

Sandra stated that there was a meeting of all the club presidents, membership directors, Jim Maxey and Patrick Sherman to go over meetup and get it updated with current members from all clubs. In review of the membership list, there were a lot of members that had not paid since 2018. Those people were removed from meetup. The members that paid in 2019 but not in 2020 will be sent a letter to see if they plan on renewing their membership.

She then said that for those that are interested, Kanab UT is having their Jamboree for 2020, from April 29<sup>th</sup> to May 3<sup>rd</sup>. If you are interested, you need to go to their website and register. It costs \$125 per person for 3 days, with breakfast and dinners provided. There is also a gift package at registration. You choose from various rides each day. The out of state stickers cost \$30.

Sandra asked for a motion to adjourn. I, Karla Cleveland, motioned to adjourn and Patrick Sherman seconded. Meeting was adjourned.

#### Monthly Meeting 10/14/2020

We held this meeting at Tully Park in Meridian. There were approximately 23 members present.

Jim Maxey gave the Tales from Trails report. He stated that the Meridian Xmas parade has been cancelled this year.

There was nothing to report for the secretary's report as our last monthly meeting was in February.

Kellie gave the treasurer's report. She stated that after deposits and expenses we have a balance of \$4,420.60 in our account.

Randy was not present, so Sandy gave the member update. We have 152 paid members with 3 new members in September and one in October.

Because of Covid, we are unable to hold elections in November. All current officers have agreed to stay in office until such time as we can take a vote.

We will not be having a Christmas party this year due to Covid. Sandy recommended that we donate \$200 to Toys for Tots, \$200 to Food Bank and \$200 to Keep Kids Warm. Also, \$300 to the State ATV Association and \$300 to the Idaho Recreation Council. If anyone has any other suggestions, please contact Sandy. We took a vote on these and it was unanimously agreed by everyone present.

Renewals are coming up next month and Sandra wanted to remind everyone to please pay via PayPal or mail to Boise ATV/UTV Trail Riders, PO Box 190913, Boise, ID 83719.

Bill McBroom asked if there were any video online training courses that we could take during this down time. Other than the safety courses, there were none that anyone could think of.

Bob Thurston asked if we had heard anything back from the Owyhee County Sheriff's office after we did the cleanup? Were they happy with it? It was stated that no one had heard anything back to date. It was then discussed what actions we could take to stop the destruction of our trails. It was mentioned that the Peace Trail board in Arizona sent out letters to all the dealers asking them to change their ads. They have not heard back from anyone. Sandra mentioned that we could ask Rusty what suggestions he has. Then Karen said that there is grant money out there that maybe we could apply for and do our own commercial.

There was nothing else to discuss so the meeting was adjourned.

AGENDA MONHLY MEETING

GENERAL BUSINESS

Tulley Park 4/20/21

Let's Say Hello

t's Say Hello ##

Rich Gina - hold mtg @ Jack Garden in Nampa or
Elks Lodge

Pledge of Allegiance

Recognize New Members and Guests

111

Tails from Trails - Jim Maxey 9 rudes since march-

May 15 - 3 Gingers Epic Secretary Report - Karla Cleveland

4,839 46 (4/20/21)

NADA

Shirts 413.40 long-Sleeved flago \$1500 ea.

Treasure Report - Kellie Flory - Not here tonight

Membership Report - Randy Johnson not present - Court unknown

Club Store – Patrick Sherman – Not here tonight –

Patrick has been working on the GPS Program for the club to download. There have been several that have downloaded the rides and signed the release form. You have to download Back Country Navigator first. Hopefully at next meeting we will be able to have indoors and Patrick can go over the program and show the website.

Also Patrick and Jim Maxey have been working on a new logo for our club. Looks really good. Hope to have on club store website shortly. Also we have new hats for those interested. They are \$5.00.

Currently the restaurants are not open to large groups. I was wondering how many would be open to have our next meeting at the Jade Garden in Nampa. They have a room that will hold about 50. They also have a TV with Microphone that Patrick can do demonstration for GPS.

Also the ISATVA Annual Meeting that is generally held every year by one of the clubs, was cancelled last year due to COVID. Rusty Faircloth from Mountain Home club has approached the Boise Club to host this year. The Board has approved us hosting the event. Steve Huffman and I along with the Canyon County, and Kuna club will be working on getting it planned. The committee will be Steve Huffman, Karen Duvall (doing computer work), Sheila Harris (working on getting sponsors) and me getting food arranged, camping etc. Jim Maxey has agreed to get the rides set up for 2 days.

The event will be held at Bergdorf Idaho on August 19 thru 22 Camping will be at Pete's Creek, the largest camping area. Once that is full we will identify other areas to camp. All the rides will be from camp.

Sandy filling out pumit paperwork.

The group will be meeting on a regular basis, we will be asking for volunteers to help with registration, set up, passing out packets. \$25/per packet inc.T-shirting we also need volunteers to go out and get donations. Let me know if you can help, we will have special forms to give to sponsors.

potable water a ranger Station across from Burgdorf
have to coordinate w/ranger

The legislative session passed Bill HB129. Read. can travel 5 miles on a
State rd - keep @ 45 mph

in Kahootz-McCall Completed by end of July 30 miles from McCall 11-Clubs in Idano - 6.6 miles of gravel

#### Monthly Meeting 5/18/21

We said hello to 3 guests and/or new members

I read the meeting minutes and Donna Weast motioned to accept, Kellie Flory 2<sup>nd</sup>.

Kellie Flory gave the treasurers report and state that our new balance was \$5,489.28. Steve Huffman motioned to accept and Donna West  $2^{nd}$ .

Randy Johnson was not present so Sandra gave the membership report. In May we have 3 new members and a total of 103 paid members.

Patrick was not present for the club store report. However, he has been working to the GOS programs for the club to download. There have been several that have downloaded the rides and signed the release form. You have to download Backcountry Navigator first in order to download these files.

The new logo T-shirts are now available on the club store to purchase. Last week we had 32 ordered so only 4 more need to be ordered to complete our minimum. Jim also brought hats for \$5. He sold out.

The ISATVA Annual Meeting is generally held once a year. However, due to COVID-19 it was cancelled for 2020. Rusty Faircloth has asked the BATVC to host in 2021 and we have accepted. Steve Huffman, Sandra Newton, Karen and Gary Duvall (Canyon County club) and Sheila Harris will be the panel arranging everything. The meeting will be held at Burgdorf Idaho on August 19 through the 22. Camping will be at Pete's creek. There will be 3 rides per day and 2 on Sunday. The group will be meeting on a regular basis. We are asking for volunteers to help with registration, set up, handing out packets, etc. We also need volunteers to go out and get donations.

No further business to discuss. Karla Cleveland motioned to adjourn and Kellie Flory 2<sup>nd</sup>.

#### Monthly Meeting 6/15/21

We welcomed 6 guests and/or new members.

Sandra gave the Tales from the Trails as Jim was out of town.

Sandra gave the Treasurer's report stating that we currently have \$6,073.18 in our account. We also opened a separate account for the ISATV and that it had a balance of \$1,311.29 in it.

Since May we have 6 new members and a total YTD of 110 paid members

Patrick will give us a presentation next month on the GPS program and how to download the maps and rides that he has been working so hard on.

We sold the first 36 t-shirts and opened up another round for people wanting to order.

David Claiborne with the ISATVA was our guest speaker. The state ATV association represents both ATV's and UTV's. They have 20 clubs and over 2500 members. Their main focus is on access issues, preserving trails, legislative issues and occasionally lawsuits. The 2 legislative bills this year were the Registration Modernization Bill. We now buy our stickers over the counter from a vendor instead of thru the DMV. They decided that the sticker did NOT have to be tied to the machine, because the goal was to sell stickers for money to preserve the trails. Right now, 60-70% of the monies is being spent on single track trails and roughly 80% of the monies are coming in from ATV/UTV's. So there is a problem. They have 3 crews working during the summer clearing single track trails. Starting next week, they have hired a fourth crew to work only on ATV/UTV trails. This crew will work year-round, so in the winter months they will work mostly on the Owyhee trails. The 2<sup>nd</sup> bill is the highway dues bill. Currently you can ride an ATV/UTV on highways within the city and 1 mile outside the city. Starting July 1, you can drive on all local roads, on a state highway where the speed is 60 miles per hour, you will be able to ride for up to 5 miles at a speed of no greater than 45 mph. You must have the black & white restricted license plate and sticker on your machine in order to do that. If you are from out of state, you can buy a plate thru the DMV. A question was asked if the BATVC could be a vendor in selling the stickers, and David stated that yes, we could. We just have to register at IDPR.

David then talked about the changes for the snowmobiles. They had a fee increase from \$32.50 to \$45.50 for resident and from \$32.50 to \$59.50 for non-residents. They have not had a fee increase since 2011 so they were due. This will bring in more monies for trail maintenance. Plus \$1 from every sticker sold will go to an Avalanche Fund and \$1 will go to recreation enhancement.

He then discussed the Wilke's brothers and what if anything was happening. We currently have 3 access agreements with them, New Meadows/McCall, Herrick Reservoir to East Mtn, and Boise Ridge Road. 2 years ago the Wilkes Brothers called the ISATVA and asked them to look at maps and go over everything to do it all in one fell swoop instead of piece-mealing it. Then the Idaho Statesman starting printing all these articles bashing them, and the dealings stopped. The ISATVA is hearing some grumblings that maybe they would like to resume this .

Someone asked how much money we are bringing in on fees and David didn't have the exact numbers with him, but he believes it is approximately \$142k, with roughly \$20-30k from non-resident. Then he

discussed what's happening up around McCall right now. Trident Holdings has sent a proposal to the State to trade them some prime timber land up north for the land around Payette Lake. This would increase the size of the park as well as building of affordable housing, schools, stores, etc. All motorized trails would remain open. There are other offers out there as well, but this one looked the most lucrative. The state has until July to make their decision.

Sandra then stated that the ISATV Annual meeting was proceeding nicely. She has acquired the caterers, tables and chairs, sponsors, raffle items, etc. Registration will remain open until July 30. Someone mentioned that we should invite the forest ranger supervisor to come and talk to us and go on a ride with us. Sandra said that she would definitely do that. Sandra also stated that she asked the board for \$400 to go towards whatever expenses may come up. They agreed.

Sandra then stated that our meeting next month would be back at Idaho Pizza in Meridian.

No further business to discuss so meeting was adjourned. Wes Bender motioned and Linda Coltrin 2<sup>nd</sup>.

#### Monthly Meeting 9/21/21

We started off the meeting welcoming 6 new guests

Jim gave the Tails from the Trails report. He also presented Kellie Flory with the crash trophy.

As I was not present at the July meeting, there was no Secretary's report

Kellie Flory gave the treasurer's report. She stated that as of 7/20 we had a balance of \$5,542.53. After all deposits and payouts we have a new balance of \$5,802.83. In our ISATVA account we have a balance of \$2,467.88. Bruce Fuller made a motion to accept and Wes Bender seconded.

Patrick was off celebrating his anniversary so was not present. The order for t-shirts is open with 12 orders pending. We need to have 36 for them to close and process. Patrick will give the GPS tracking training at the November meeting.

Sandra spoke about the ISATVA meeting. She presented Sandra Mitchell a check for \$500 for the Idaho Recreation Council. She also recognized Karen and Gary Duvall for their great efforts on the welcome packets. They worked very hard on them and the entire weekend was a huge success.

Sandra then talked about the Christmas party. We have opted out on renting a motel room this year and suggested we have it at Idaho Pizza, if they are still open at that time due to Covid. We will play it by ear and decide in November. We voted to present Toys for Tots a check for \$500 and it was unanimous. We also voted to present the Idaho Foodbank a check for \$500 and it also was unanimous. Sandra asked that everyone bring in a coat (new or gently used), hats, gloves, scarves, socks, etc to be presented to Coats for Kids in December.

We had nothing further to discuss so Dennis Colton motioned to adjourn and Bob Vertrees seconded.

#### Monthly Meeting 10/19/21

We started out welcoming 1 new member and 2 quests.

Jim Maxey read the Tales from the Trails report. He stated that November 13<sup>th</sup> will be the ride leaders meeting.

Kellie Flory had laryngitis so Bob Shumaker read the treasurers report. We had a beginning balance of \$5,802.83 in our account. As of 10/19 we have a balance of \$5,780.39. In our ISATVA account we had a beginning balance of \$2,467.88. After all expenses we have a new balance of \$289.50. Bill McBroom motioned to accept and Bob Vertrees seconded.

Bob Shumaker stated that we have 124 paid members as of 10/19. Reminded everyone that dues are due by December 31.

New Business – Patrick agreed to continue the club store and website. Patrick nominated Bruce Fuller for President for 7 months. Bruce accepted. Jim Maxie nominated Bill McBroom for Vice President and he also accepted. No other nominations came forth. Elections will be held at our next meeting in November. Bob told everyone present that if they had nominations for any of the other positions to please email them to either him or Sandy.

Mike McMann made a motion to adjourn and Bill McBroom seconded.

Bob Shumaker had a small demonstration on several different tracking devices. Several people stayed to attend.